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Sonshine Cottage

 

     This little five foot by eight foot building grew out of a desire to help First Folks who were not able to go on the New Jersey/New York mission trip be a part of that important work.

     The tiny house, a symbol of hope and cheer to those in need, had over 200 hands put her together.  From little kids to older adults, from deacons to men of the church volunteers, we all stood together to build the New Jersey Mission House.  More aptly, the name should probably be New York Mission house, for she now lives at the edge of a community vegetable garden on the grounds of New Hope Community Church in Staten Island, enjoyed by the hundreds of kids who are a part of the ministry there.

     Pastor Dave, the volunteers and kids were all smiles as we rolled the playhouse off the trailer and placed it in just the right spot, right beside an area they use to play games.  Many hands joined our team members as we grabbed the building and spun it around to face the church parking lot.  Other First Pres team members gave thanks, took pictures and interacted with kids and adults.

     Our newspaper did a story on her, the television station (check out the link at http://www.wset.com/story/26007706/south-boston-church-helps-victims-of-superstorm-sandy-and-leaves-a-big-gift-for-kids-there-behind) on WSET TV Lynchburg’s website) came to find out about her, and businesses helped with donations to make the little house everybody in town was asking about famous.  Famous because of what God did with that little tiny baby Jesus who grew up to be our Savior and the reason we want to help others near and far.

     Thanks for your help, your prayers, and for your partnership in the gospel that made this mission trip one of the many successful things God does here at First Presbyterian Church!
